
 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

July 12, 2021 

 

Mayor Frank Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were, Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Council Members Doug 

Huggins, Chad Rappe, Kimberly Claussen, Caleb Long, Brandon Windell, and Tom 

Long.  Also, present were Attorney Scott Garwood, Charlie Dunmire, Cody Holsapple, 

Sue Cole, Monte Holsapple, Michaela Benson, and Lyle Benson. 

 

The minutes from the June 14th meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

Chief Lamb presented the police report. 

 

Alderman Huggins reported that the correct slide had arrived.  Cody informed him that 

the slide has been installed. Signs informing the public will be installed stating that the 

Old School Park will close at 10 p.m. A sign will be installed stating no motorized 

vehicles in the parks. 

  

Alderman Huggins informed the council that one of the cameras had been tampered with 

and that it cost $350.00 to have it adjusted.   He recommended that the person who 

tampered with the camera pay the cost of the having the camera adjusted.  It was the 

consensus of the council to have Chief Lamb take the invoice to the person responsible 

for the damage. 

 

Lyle Benson informed the council that Charlie had been very helpful assisting him with a 

water leak. 

 

Lyle and Michaela Benson would like the city to allow them to breed dogs on their 

property at 120 South Wall.  The property is zoned half residential and half light 

industrial.  After a lengthy discussion the Bensons were informed that an amendment to 

the Zoning Code would be required. Attorney Garwood will start the process tomorrow. 

 

Alderman Huggins thanked Cody for the repair work that was done on North Woodcock 

Street.   

 

Chief Lamb has received request for a speed limits sign to be installed on Ridlen Road 

and Cook Street.  Cody will get the signs installed.   

 

Alderwoman Claussen presented the profit and loss reports. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2021-25, the annual budget and 

appropriation ordinance. 

 



A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Beasley to 

approve Ordinance No. 2021-25.  Motion carried. 

 

Scott has all of the signatures to get to de-annex the property on North Woodcock Road.  

He will have an ordinance next month. 

 

Treasurer Lori Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Windell, seconded by Alderwoman Claussen to 

approve the Treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve 

the bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Windell to 

adjourn.  Motion carried.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell 


